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THE RECTOR’S ANNUAL REPORT

Presented at the Easter Vestry Meeting, 30th April, 1970

I have much pleasure in presenting this my fourteenth Annual
Report of work done during the past financial year, ending 31st March,
1970.

The year 1970 is our Centennial Year. The foundation stone of
our lovely Church was laid on 1st November, 1870, by the most Reverend
Frederic Barker, D.D., Archbiship of Sydney and Metropolitan of New
South Wales.

The account of the stone laying ceremony was recorded in the Sydney
Morning Herald on the 19th November, 1870, There were thirteen
clergy present to support the Archbishop in his very important task of
laying the stone which weighed about two tons.'One wished, however,
that there was a statement in the newspaper record as to where they
placed the stone, because we are still looking for it at the end of the
first century.

The pity of it is, that none of the early Rectors were writers and
did not seem to think it necessary to place on record just where the stone
was laid. The first half of the Church to be built was the western end
and the joining crack can be seen on both the main walls. Maybe, the
first foundation stone is somewhere near the font, at least that is my

opinion, although the church floor has been relaid in recent years, there.

was no sign of the stone.

However D.V., a new stone will be laid by His Excellency the
Governor of New South Wales on Sunday, 1st November, 1970. The
stone will be blessed by the Right Reverend F. O. Hulme-Moir, Coadjutor
Bishop of Sydney. I do hope that many ex-parishioners will know of this
ceremony and do their best to attend. The new stone will be laid some-
where near the front door where the inscription may be read by those
coming into our Church,

The laying of the original foundation stone was but the commence-
ment of a great work to be undertaken by seven successive Rectors and
a team of faithful men and women in each rectorship to build the true
Church, which after all is spiritual and not material.

God only dwells in His Church as men and women admit Him into
their hearts and lives and are prepared to co-operate with Him in making
this world a happier place in which to live.

From the earliest times man has tended to pay more attention to
the material things than to the spiritual and thus the Church’s job has
always been difficult. In life many ignore the Church and the service of
God, but very few have the courage to ask that they be not buried as a
Christian. I said in my Annual Report last year that gratitude is a scarce.
commodity these days. The less some people put into life the more they
ask in return.

I recall a story told by the late Bishop Hilliard of a woman who
took her small daughter to Church. The child was more observant than
the Mother thought. On the way home the Mother complained about the
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service and the sermon, the little girl looked up at her Mother and said
“Well you can’t expect much for threepence.”

There are many who call themselves “Church of England” who for
the greater part of their life give nothing to the work of extending the
Kingdom of God and blame everyone but themselves for the mess the
world is in to-day. Some years ago when we started the “Freewill Offer-
ing Scheme” one man in the Parish was approached about joining up
and he said “I am not Church of England.” He refused to contribute,
but three weeks later he died from a coronary occlusion and his funeral
went from All Saints’ Church !

When we celebrated the centenary of the first Anglican Service
in Petersham in 1960 we put a carillon in the Church which week by
week gives a distinet call to the people of Petersham to worship God.
It was a very worthwhile memorial and has been a constant witness to
the presence of the Church in this town. :

000
CENTENARY ENDOWMENT FUND

It has been suggested that we establish an Endowment Fund to com-
memorate the Centenary of our Church. The money will be invested and
the interest each year will be used to pay the running expenses of the
Church. Gifts of money for this fund will be welcome as soon as parish-
ioners are able to make them. With the decline of Anglican strength in
this Parish such a fund will be a boon. Maybe, some parishioners would
like to give a sum of money in memory of a loved one, just whatever
you feel you can afford. A memorial of this kind will help the Church in
perpetuity. Our aim is to raise the sum of at least $1000 in this way.
Our Church is now well equipped with furniture and vases etec. as mem-
orials, but an investment in the Parish Endowment will help the Church
in a practical way for generations to come. I suggest that a memorial
book be kept as a record of donations given in memory of loved ones.
This could be added to at any time, now or in the years ahead. Often
people ask what they can put in the Church as a memorial but we have
reached the stage where there is nothing needed in furnishings for the
Church. My wife will start the Fund with a donation of $50 in memory
of her parents, Mr. & Mrs. R. Sugden.

The Special Tea Meeting has been arranged for Friday, 14th August
at 6 p.m., when later we are to have a musical programme provided by
St. Andrew’s Cathedral Choral Society. The Conductor being Mr. Eric
Gross and the Organist Mr. Michael Heman. They are to be assisted by
the Petersham Girls’ High School Choir, Conductor Miss Barbara McCrae
and we are hoping the Fort Street Boy’s Choir will give items as well.
Mr, Eric Gross, who is a lecturer in Music at Sydney University is com-
posing a special anthem for our Centenary.

On Education Sunday, 10th August, 1969 the special speaker was
Miss J. A. Richardson who is an inspector in the Education Department,
her message was most interesting. In the evening we had a visit from the
St. Stephan’s Maori Choir, Auckland. They sang several hymns in the
Church and later in the Parish Hall gave us a programme which we will
not easily forget. I am grateful to the Headmaster Mr. E. Lewis M.A.,
for giving us this treat and hope some day it can be repeated.

During the year we again had the Annual Tea which commemor-
ated the 66th Consecration Festival of our Church. This was held on
Friday, 15th August, when the special speaker was Mr. David Hunter,
M.I.A., who told us of his trip overseas. He represented N.S.W. at the
Commonwealth Parliamentary Conference and his message was most
appreciated.
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CHURCH MEMORIALS

During the year two memorials were added to the furnishings of
the Church. We are grateful to the family of the late Mrs. Augusta Ruby
Craigie for donating a beautiful oak music cabinet in her memory. We
also appreciate the gift of an electric clock in the Church by Mrs. Scott
in memory of her husband, Norman Arthur Scott, who passed away in
August, 1968. We also desire to express our sincere appreciation for a
donation of a microphone for the pulpit during the year. The donor
wishes to remain anonymous but we are most grateful for this kind gift.

o0o
RECORD FETE RESULT

The annual Fete held in November was an all time record in the
sum of $3825. With the passing away of many of our older supporters
and workers and others leaving the Parish for other districts, one is
apt to wonder what the Fete will be like each year. But 1969 was a
wonderful surprise. As usual over 1000 attended, but the solid work of
the stall-holders to raise so much money is outstanding. In the best of
parishes, workers are in the minority in the City areas, which are chang-
ing through the immigration policy of our Government. One is amazed
at the success of our Fete in 1969. Fortunately this year we did not
have the usual amount of repairs to our buildings and this has helped to
swell our credit balance in the balance sheet. To all who worked and
gave in any way I wish to express my sincere thanks.

000
PERSONAL

Mr. Keith Dingle retired during the year as Bible Class Leader,
he had held that position for 103 years and performed a faithful service
amongst the post-confirmation age group. Mr. and Mrs. Dingle have left
Petersham and now live at Campsie. Mr. John Nance has kindly taken
over the Bible Class and we wish him well.

Mr. W. H. Hall, who was onh the Parish Council until he left the
district and has since retired from the Magistrate’s Bench at Redfern.
Mr. & Mrs. Hall are soon to leave on a world tour and we wish them
every happiness.

Mr. Bruce Livingstone who has been in New Guinea for the past
three years has now returned home, we are pleased to have our friend
back again in the Parish and wish him well,

000—
CONFIRMATION SERVICE

This year’s Confirmation Service was held on Tuesday, 21st October
and was conducted by Bishop A. J. Dain. There were twenty eight
candidates, sixteen males and twelve females. It was a very happy service
and we pray that the candidates will be loyal to their vows. Bishop
Dain’s message was most challenging. If any desire to be Confirmed in
1970 T would be glad to hear from them,

000

CAR DRIVE

iOne of the pleasant events of the year was a Car Drive to the
Hawkesbury River on Saturday, 18th October. This trip to Brooklyn
was much enjoyed and a financial success, about 50 people went on the
trip and the Y.C.I. netted $35 which was later used to buy the vegetables
for their stall at the Fete.
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HANDEL’S MESSIAH

This was rendered again in December by the Royal Philharmonic
Society, about 100 persons took part in the Choir and Orchestra. Those
who attended were full of praise for the beautiful music.

The usual “Carols by Candlelight’’ service was held on 218t Decem-
ber and was well attended and enjoyed by all. This is one of the most
popular services of the year.

Although most of the clubs have their own Christmas Parties I
want to thank those who organised "the Parish Christmas Party. It was
well planned and there was something for all ages. I am grateful to Mr.
F. Hearn for organising it, to Mr. Harry Thompson and his band for the
usual, bright music and to Mr. B. S(;lyers who acted as M.C.

000 b
SICKNESS

A number of our Parishioners have been laid aside with sickness,
some in hospital. Mr. Bert Shaw had a period in hospital and is slowly
regaining his strength. We miss him very much, when as Parish Council-
lor and “man of many parts” he has not been able to be on “deck”.
However we hope he will soon be fully restored to health and strength.

Mrs. J. Nance is another who has been in hospital and is slow in
recuperating. We hope to hear better things of her in the near future.

Mrs. Reid was knocked down by a Motor Scooter and had some
time in hospital. We are pleased she is home again and on the road
fo recovery.

Mrs. Ayrton, another regular Church worshipper, who was suddenly
taken ill and spent sometime in Lewisham Hospital, has since been trans-
ferred to Buckhurst Private Hospital in Ashfield. We wish her a speedy
recovery,

Mrs. Quinliven had the misfortune to trip on her way to work and
has been laid up for some weeks, we are pleased to say she is much
better and hopes to soon to be able to resume her work,

Mrs. Perrit, also a parishioner of our Church is still in Eversleigh
Hospital, we hope and pray that she too will soon be well again.

000
OBITUARY

During the year we have lost a number of people who are greatly
missed from our ranks. Mrs. Bertha May Dillon passed away after a
short illness on 17th August. She was a very kind soul and worked hard
with Mrs. Humphreys on the “White Elephant” Stall on the day of the
Fete. Until she moved to Dulwich Hill was a regular worshipper at All
Saints’. Mrs. Margaret Brodie, wife of one of our Parish Councillors
passed away very suddenly. She belonged to and supported the Presby-
terian Church but in the absence of her minister I was asked to take
her funeral at Burwood. We offer our deepest sympathy to Mr. Brodie
in his great loss.

Mr. Victor Bryce, another regular worshipper in our Church passed
away suddenly on 28th August. Mr. Bryce had not been in good health
for some years. We offer his sister, Mrs. Quine, our deepest sympathy.
Mrs. Ada Matilda Palmer, a member of the Senior Parishioners Club
passed_awa.y 9th September after a short illness.

Miss Iris Joynson, who had made her home at the Rectory for nearly
two years and was known to many as she had lived in Shaw Street,
Petersham for many years, passed away on 26th September. Miss Dorothy
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Bayley, a sister of one of our respected District Viaitors, was called
home suddenly on 9th November. Mr. Charles Whiting, a very respected
member of the Parish Council, passed away very suddenly on 17th
November. Mr. Whiting was one of our great workers and we miss him
very much.

Miss Elsie Farley, who for many years was a District Visitor, passed
away in a Rest Home on the Neorth side of the Harbour, on 11th January.
Mrs. Harriet Arkinstall lived many years in Hopetoun Street and a
regular worshipper at our Church when health permitted her, passed
away early in April this year at the Home of Peace.

Mr. Jack Edward Gorman passed away suddenly on 13th April, 1970
on his way to work. He was a Parish ‘Councillor and President of the
Indoor Bowls Club. His health had not been good for sometime but it
came as a shock to us all when we heard he had been called Home. He
was in Church on the Sunday morning, doing his usual job of putting
up the hymn numbers ete. To his wife and son we offer our deepest
sympathy in their sad loss. To the relatives of all who lost loved ones
during the year we offer our sincere sympathy. *

o0o
BON VOYAGE !

In May Mr. Alan Jones and his Mother are going to America to
visit Jan. They both need the break and I hope they have a good holiday.
Mr. Alan Jones publishes the “Chronicle” every month and prepares the
“Weekly Notices’” for the services. He is also the Sunday School Sup-
erintendent and organiser of the “Car Drives”. They will be away for
about four months and will be greatly missed. I am grateful to Mr. F.
Hearn and Mr. G. Gorman for taking over the ‘“Chronicle” while Alan
is away, and to Mr. R. Boots for doing the “Weekly Notices.”

—000———
ANNUAL STATISTICS

During the year we had 48 Baﬁtisms (70), 37 Marriages (34), 80
Funerals (50), 4187 Acts of Communion (3807).
(The numbers for last year are in parenthesis).
oCo

THE FAITHFUL BAND

In conclusion I take this opportunity of thanking all who have
helped with the work of the Parish during the year. Their names may
not always be mentioned but my thanks to them is still just as sincere.

I am grateful to the Rev. A. H. Gallop, B.A. for holding the fort
for me for five weeks when I had pneumonia and bronchitis, and during
my holiday at Katoomba. The Rev. J. Hebblewhite, Warden of St
Margaret’s Hostel who helped by taking the services one Sunday when
I was unable to take them myself. My sincere thanks to these two people
for their help.

I would like to record my appreciation of the work of the Lay-
Readers, the Church Wardens, the Parish Councillors, the Sidesman,
Mr. A. Jones, Sunday School Superintendent, Sunday School Teachers.
Mrs. Carroll and her helpers in the Kindergarten. The Extension Group
Leader, now Mr. J. Nance, District Visitors, Mrs. Bosward who organ-
ises the distribution of the Weekly Envelopes, and those who deliver
them, the Organists Miss K. O’Neill and Miss Bevele Dovell, the Choris-
ters and Carillonists.

Thanks to Miss Street who has cared for the linen and polished the

13
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brass for many years, but now finds sho can no longer do this service,
would someone like to take her place ? To those who give flowers and
to those who arrange them, To Mrs. Humphreys for keeping the Weekly
Freewill Register. To Mr. Alan Jones for his work in editing the “Chron-
icle” and Weekly notices. To Mr. B. Shaw for all the artistic signs and
notices and to Mr. Shaw and Mr. Jones, Publicity Officers, for news in
Local Newspapers. Messrs. H. Brodie, W. Williams, L. Carroll, H. J.
Shaw and G. Barron for providing transport to Church for elderly par-
ishioners and to Mrs. Clark for her work around the Church grounds.

For assistance in the Public "Schools I thank Mrs. B. Sayers for
taking a class at Lewisham, Miss Speight for a class at West Street
Infants. Mrs. J. Carroll at Stanmore Infants and the Rev. E. T. Mont-
gomery for his help with the school classes.

I want to say thank you to the members of the Guild, ¥.M. and
Friends Club, Senior Parishioners, ¥.C.I., Sunday School Mothers Club,
St. Luke’s Centre, Fellowship and Indoor Bowls Club for the part they
have played.

If I have missed anyone please accept my apology and at the same
time my sincere thanks for everything that has been done to help the
work of the Church here at All Saints’, Petersham.

May God bless you all in the coming year.

Yours sincerely,
ERIC CHAMPION
000
ANNUAL VESTRY MEETING

The Annual Vestry Meeting was held in the Parish Hall on Thurs-
day, 30th April, 1970. The Rector, Rev. T. E. Champion, who presided
presented his 14th annual report, printed herein, in which he reviewed
church activities generally and outlined the chief parochial events of
the year.

The Treasurer, Mr. W. Sopwith, on behalf of the Wardens, present-
ed the accounts for the twelve months ended 31st March, 1970 which
were ‘received and adopted by the meeting.

Votes of thanks were passed to the Rector for his untiring efforts
on behalf of the Church and parishioners generally and to members of
all ehurch organisations for their continued assistance over many years.

My, W. Sopwith accepted the Rector’s nomination as his Warden
and Messrs. E. Quelch and W. Williams were re-elected as Peoples’
Wardens. ¥

The election of other Church officers resulted as follows:—

Parish Council—Messrs. H. Brodie, D. B. Hunter, B. Pullen, G. Gorman,
B. T. Sayers, R. Boots, L. Carroll, K. Dingle, ¥, Evans.
Rector’s nominees—Messrs. F. Hearn, H. Shaw and B. Living-
ston.

Parochial Nominators:—Messrs. E. Quelch, W. Williams, D. B. Hunter,
H. Brodie and H. Shaw.

Auditors:—Messrs. E. Brooks and B. T. Sayers.
Sidesmen:—Messrs. A. Jones, R. Miniter, A. Graham, G. Clarke, A.
Ingoldsby-Brown and J. H. Bretherton.

—E. QUELCH, Secretary
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CLUB NEWS

™

Ladies Guild:

For all donations for our Clothing Sale on Friday, 22nd May we
say a very sincere thank you, We continue to meet in the Parish Hall
on the 2nd Tuesday of each month and would welcome new members.
Next months meeting, June 9th, will consist of Morning Coffee and a
Stanhome Demonstration to be held at the Rectory. See special notice.

—E. M. BOSWARD, Hon. Secretary

Young Churchmen’s Institute (Y.C.L):

Indoor Games Evening: The Indoor Games Eyvening held on Friday,
1st May proved to be an enjoyable meeting. Members present, participated
in popular indoor games, such as Quoits, Darts and Billiards, using the
evening as a warm up for the Annual Fellowship—Y.C.I. clash to be
held on June 12th,

Theatre Party: Twenty six people attended the Y.C.I. Theatre
Party to see “Hello Dolly” at the Mayfair Theatre on May 15th. The
evening to all reports was a most enjoyable one and the Institute wishes
to thank all those parishioners who attended.

The sympathy of the Institute is extended to Mr. Alan Boyle whose
mother passed away towards the end of April.

Members were shocked to hear of the sudden death of well known
Y.C.I. personality, Mr. William Stanford on Sunday, 24th May. Mr.
Stanford was 80 years of age and a Y.C.I. member for many years.

—G. GORMAN, Hon. Secretary

Senior Parishioners’ Club:

I would like to express our thanks to Mr. Charles Giddings for
sending along a donation to our Club in memory of his late mother who
was a member of the Senior Parishioners’ Club. The money was used
to buy lots of Mothers’ Day gifts at our Club meeting on May 7th.

Our best wishes to Mr. Geo. Barron who is now out of hospital, we
hope to have Mr. and Mrs. Barron both back with us in the near future.

Good wishes also to Mrs. Bridge who will be in hospital during
June.

We were all very sad to learn of the recent death of Mrs. Walter
of Stanley Street, Stanmore, who was a Club member for several years.

Another recent death was that of Miss Fanny Chippindall, a founda-
tion member of ‘“All Saints’ Church for many years. Miss Chippindall
was an immense help in getting our Club started and has left behind
many sincere friends.

Although our attendances are very good we are still able to accom-
modate more members. Both ladies and gentlemen are invited to join
us any Thursday at 1 p.m. in the Parish Hall. Donation is only 20c. and
we assure you of a happy afternoon.

—DOT SHAW, Hon. Secretary
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Fellowship:

The Fellowship held a Bar-B-Q on Sunday, 24th May at National
Park. 4 cars containing 19 people left All Saints’ at 10 a.m. and made
their way to Audley where lunch was cooked over an open fire. A canoe
was hired out for our use and all who attended thoroughly enjoyed them-
selves. Thanks to A. Granger, C. Dingle, J. Harris and P. Evans for mak-
ing their cars available for use. Other activities held during May were
Bowling (Rockdale), Business Meeting (Hall) and there is to be a
Progressive Supper at the end of the month.

Our meetings for June will be: Friday 5th, Practice for Y.C.L
Challenge Night; 12th, Y.C.I. Challenge Night; 19th, Bowling (Rock-
dale); 26th House Party (Katoomba). These dates are liable to change,
so if you are not sure what will be on, please contaet Peter Gray
(56-2208) or John Williams (560-7871).

We are still appealing for new members, so if any parishioners know
of any teenager who wishes the companionship of young people their
own age, please let us know by contacting Mr. Champlon (Rectory) or
John Williams,

Well, less than 6 months to go before the Fete and to date we have
had suggestions for toys to be made for the Toy Store at the Fete or
orders from parents. So, if you can help in any way we would welcome
your suggestions as soon as possible.

—PETER GRAY, Hon. Secretary

All Saints Centenary Fete Committee:

The Committee wish to announce that a stall holders’ meeting will
be held on Saturday afternoon, 13th June at 2 p.m. in the Church Hall.
The Committee considered that the nights are cold in June and thought
that a Saturday afternoon would be more acceptable to all. We request
that all stallholders and anybody that might wish to have a stall be
represented at this our Centenary Fete year meeting. Please bring along
any ideas that could help to improve our fete in any way.

—H. SHAW, Chairman, Fete Committee

Y.M. and Friends’ Club:

The next meeting of the Y.M. and Friends’ Club will be held in the
Guild Room of the Parish Hall on Tuesday, 9th June at 8 p.m.

New members are urgently sought. Any lady who can spare the
second Tuesday evening each month, please come and visit us at our
next meeting, Then we hope you will want to join our club.

Many thanks once again to.all those who are saving newspapers
for us. Any clean newspapers are acceptable—they don’t have to be
““Heralds”. If you want them picked up from your home please ring me
at 56-2391.

—IDA BARRETT, Hon. Secretary
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SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS

Annual General Meeting: The Annual General Teachers Meeting
was held on the 12th May. Amongst business discussed was the problem
of attracting new scholars to the Kindergarten and Sunday School.

I would like to invite the parents to send their children to Sunday
School. It commences at 9.45 a.m. till 10.45 a.m. and on the third Sunday
in the month a Family Service is held at 10 o’clock in the Church. The
Kindergarten will accept children from 2 years of age.

Also at the Teachers Meeting a committee was formed to organise
the fete grocery stall. I would like to start an appeal for donations of
sugar for the home made jam. If anyone would like to make a few bottles
of jam for us we would appreciate it.

> —NOEL CRAGG, Hon. Secretary
000

MORNING COFFEE & STANHOME DEMONSTRATION

The above will take place at the Rectory on Tuesday morning 9th
June, commencing at 10 a.m. Proceeds will go t6 help the Refreshment
expenses for the fete. Donation 40c. All welcome. Please come.

—E. CHAMPION
000 ;
YOUR WHOLE LIFE IS MADE OF GIFTS FROM GOD

ABILITIES

TIME AND

POSSESSIONS
He gives them all to you

Your ABILITIES may include some special skill or talent or some-
thing for which you have been specially trained.

Your TIME is divided between work and leisure.

Your POSSESSIONS divide into the money you make and the
property you hold.

How to manage this TOTAL life—well or poorly, gratefully or
selfishly, responsibly or foolishly is your STEWARDSHIP, for remember
they all belong to God and you are taking care of them for Him as His
Steward.

To be a good Steward is to use your gifts constructively. At HOME,
by providing the material necessities and the qualities of relationship
that make God’s love a reality in family life.

In the COMMUNITY by participating with your time and abilities
in community causes and charities.

Devoting a responsible and creative share of all three—ABILITIES,
TIME, and POSSESSIONS—to God’s special purpose through His
Church as an act of worship.

To be able to come to His Church each week and offer there a
week of abilities well used, time well spent and possessions well dis-
tributed. THIS is the task, the goal and the joy of STEWARDSHIP,

You may help this Church by participating regularly in our Services
and by being a faithful STEEWARD,
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June Tth:

June 14th:

June 21st:

June 28th:

July 5Bth:

SANCTUARY FLOWER ROSTER

Donated by Miss N. King and Mrs. Cleary in memory of
their Parents, Mr. and Mrs. E. C. King, by Mrs. Rohr and
Family in memory of Mr. Pat Rohr, by Miss Slocombe in
memory of her Parents, and by Mrs. J. Dark in memory of
her Husband Mr. Eddie Dark; arranged by Mrs. Malone.

Donated by Sisters and Brothers in memory of the late
Martha Quin, by Mrs. Maxwell and John in memory of Mr.
Ted Maxwell, by Mrs, MeKnight in memory of her Brother
Douglas McPherson and an anonymous donatlon for the
War Memorial; arranged by Miss Nisbet.

Donated by Mr. and Mrs. D. E. Craven in memory of Mrs.
V. Breadon; arranged by Mrs. Clark.

Donated by Mrs. Gordon in memory of her Brother Mr.
J. Oliver, and by Stella, Ena and Barb. Baxter in memory
of Mum and Dad; arranged by Mrs. Clark.

Donated by Mr. and Mrs. Richard Boots in memory of
Richard’s Grandmother, Mrs, Fowler, by Mrs. Kent and

Edna in memory of Robert Blenheim; arranged by Mrs.
Malone.

We gratefully acknowledge flowers on Mothers’ Day in memory of
Mrs. Farrington from her family. On 17th May flowers were donated
by Mrs. Foster in memory of her Husband.

000

FETE ATTRACTIONS: Arrangements have been finalised for the attend-

ance of Mr.

Rep and his performing dogs, also pony rides, pony cart

rides and a round-about. The Balmain Police Boys Band will perform in
the morning and the Sydney Ladies’ Pipe Band in the afternoon.

0

EVENSONG — NEW TIME

6.00 p.m. Sundays

June, July and August

Please note the earlier time for Evensong in Winter months.

Sunday evening Services will revert to 7.00 p.m., on 6th September
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BAPTISMS

i

“Born Again”

April 19th: Troy Martin Hale

April 26th: Krind Lockhart

April 26th: Brett Douglas Hamester
April 26th: Belinda Louise Brown'
April 26th: Renée Diane Hayell

MARRIAGES
“Those Whom God Hath Joined”

April 25th: Jimmy Edwin Douglas to Christine Gae Gately
May 9th: Thomas John Quibell to Salvia Nasr

May 16th: Michael David Browne to Cheryl Dawn Tweeddale
May 23rd: Geoffrey Thomas Laughton to Cheryl Anne Woods

FUNERALS
“Blessed are the dead which die in the Lord”

April 27th: Amelia Dyason

April 28th: Bertrit Angus

April 30th: Fannie Caroline Chippindale
May 6th: Enie Arnold Barrett :
May 7th:  Frederick John Falconer
May 8th: Ernest Albert Long

May 15: Thomas Clarke Buckworth

WALTERS & SON

FUNERAL DIRECTORS
Officcs and Chapels:

433-35 NEW CANTERBURY ROAD, DULWICH HILL—560-9999
890 CANTERBURY ROAD, LAKEMBA—759-4044

You are invited to enquire about our funeral fund.
People of all ages are accepted without medical examination.

Yames & James, Printers, 200 Liverpool Road, Ashfleld — 798 8828
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